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SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL


RECREATION & LEISURE COMMITTEE – 12 OCTOBER 2016

Responsible Officer: Mike Pugh (Technical Officer)
WEED CONTROL

1       Purpose of Report
To update members on the Town Council’s approach to the management of Himalayan Balsam & Japanese Knotweed

2
General Information
Japanese Knotweed and Himalayan Balsam are classed as non-native invasive plants and legislation is in place requiring landowners to prevent its spread.

Both plants need careful attention to avoid spread and it often takes a prolonged treatment of herbicides to bring areas into check.  The Town Council must ensure that operatives have the appropriate certificates of competency for herbicide use and must conform to COSHH regulations.  Permission for the use of herbicides near to a watercourse must always be sought from the Environment Agency (EA).  The EA has recently changed its recommendations over the treatment of Japanese Knotweed to a late treatment in the growing year when there is more plant leaf to absorb the chemical, rather than applying the chemical twice.
These plants are like any other weed - harmless in certain locations but there is a requirement to continue to treat certain areas, rather than cure.

Himalayan Balsam is the more common of the two with weed being dispersed widely as the ripe seedpods pop and can shoot their seeds 7 metres away.  The river is a carrier of seeds particularly when in flood and as a result control, rather than eradication, is required.  In areas the weed is pulled or cut below the bottom node to keep in check.

There are areas where Himalayan Balsam is retained; particularly on countryside sites and certain areas in close proximity to the river, where access to the river bank needs to be restricted for safety reasons.
There are very few locations where Japanese Knotweed is present.  In those areas the weed has either been injected or sprayed with herbicide.

3
Locations

Work has been undertaken in the following areas:
· Castlewalk Recreation Ground (Himalayan Balsam & Japanese Knotweed) - This area was dominated by the weed but over a number of years with appropriate herbicidal treatment and increased grass cutting it has reduced significantly.

· Quarry (Himalayan Balsam & Japanese Knotweed) – These areas have been recently treated.  We have a small batch of Himalayan Balsam and a few isolated stalks of Himalayan Balsam and a small group of Japanese Knotweed opposite the boat club.
· Coleham Head – We have Himalayan Balsam along some of the stretch of riverbank, but this does act as a barrier to the water.
· Abbey Gardens – There is a small amount of Himalayan Balsam in one corner.
· Golf Course – Details have been given to the land owner.
· Reabrook – These areas will be dealt with ahead of transfer.
· Mary Webb Road – A small amount of Himalayan Balsam alongside the Reabrook.
· All Saints Recreation Ground – There is a small amount of Japanese Knotweed which has been recently treated.
Members will have noted Himalayan Balsam on the sand banks at both English & Welsh Bridges.  This is a matter for the Environment Agency to deal with given the proximity to the watercourse and instability of the sandbanks.

